Mayor's Report For November 7, 2016 Assembly Meeting

1. Seeking Letters of Interest: The Borough is seeking letters of interest from Petersburg residents willing to serve on the following Boards/Commissions until the October 2017 Municipal Election:

School Board - 1 vacant seat Hospital Board - 2 vacant seats Planning Commission - 1 vacant seat

In addition, there is 1 vacant seat on the Historic Preservation Commission serving as a representative of the Planning Commission. The appointee will serve until December 31, 2016.

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to dthompson@petersburgak.gov, mailed to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833, or dropped off at the Borough Administration office at 15 N. Twelfth Street.

- 2. Letter of Interest Received: Donald C. Jones has submitted a letter of interest for the one vacant Public Safety Advisory Board seat. If appointed, Mr. Jones will serve until the October, 2017 Municipal Election.
- 3. Seeking Letters of Interest to serve on the Southeast Alaska Power Agency Board: Petersburg Borough will have one voting member on the SEAPA Board for calendar year 2017. Citizens willing to serve are asked to submit a letter of interest to Mayor Jensen or Clerk Thompson in the same manner as mentioned above for Borough Boards/Commissions. The Assembly will be appointing one voting member and one alternate.
- **4. SEAPA Meeting in Wrangell**: Mayor Jensen will update the Assembly on the SEAPA meeting he attended in Wrangell last week.
- **5. Pesticide General Permit Information Meeting:** The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation will hold an information forum regarding the renewal of a Pesticide General Permit for discharges from the application of pesticides to waters of Alaska on Wednesday, November 9 at 6:00 p.m. in the PIA conference room at 15 N. Twelfth Street.
- **6. Southeast Conference:** Mayor Jensen received a card from Southeast Conference expressing their gratitude to Petersburg for the hospitality and efforts shown in hosting the recent annual meeting.